

HOXNE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of meeting of Hoxne Parish Council Neighbourhood Development Plan  Working Group held on Thursday 16 July 2020 at 7.00 pm via video-conferencing

	Present:

	Cllr Rob Marsh-Feiley, and Kevin Prior, Michel Henri, Graham Thornett, and Claire Whiting. Langton Brook Consultants represented by Andy Robinson and Hoxne Parish Council Clerk.  
1. Apologies – were received from Cllrs Edward O’Connor and Katherine Farthing 
2. Hoxne Parish Council’s video Conferencing policy was applied to this meeting.

	3. The minutes of the meeting of 18 June 2020 were agreed and would be signed at the next appropriate meeting. 
4. Locality Funding – the Clerk confirmed that the Parish Council were now in receipt of £7475 of Locality Funding to produce the NDP. 
5. AECOM Strategic Housing Needs Assessment – no update had been received on the recently commissioned work.
6. Engagement
a. Leaflet – final details were confirmed and it was agreed to proceed with print of 500 leaflets. Delivery would be with the August edition of the Village Voice. CW would organise print and be reimbursed for the costs. 
b. Consultation events –  As St Edmund’s Hall was not available, it was agreed to ask the Swan PH for use of the marquee in the rear garden. The events would take place on Thursday 20 August 4 pm to 7 pm and Saturday 22 August 11 am to 3 pm. The Clerk would prepare a risk assessment and arrange insurance cover. Clerk would prepare a rota to cover the two days from GT, MH, RM-F, KP and KF. AR would attend for both days. AR would prepare the display board information. RM-F would supply maps. GT would check with St Edmund’s Hall for hire of display boards. Single use pens and other covid secure measures would be in place and be included in the risk assessment. 
7. Plan Progression 
a. Background evidence papers  – were noted and a conclusion was still to be written. 
b. Thorndon NDP – was noted. AR would provide a sample statement of consultation for members to view.
c. Hoxne Heritage Group/Heritage and Settlement Sensitivity Assessment – the draft document was progressing well. 
d. Supporting papers – all were being progressed as per the minutes of the last meeting. 
8. Review of timetable – it was noted that progress was running approximately one month behind the timetable.  
9. Other matters

None
9.  Date of next meeting was agreed as 7.00 pm on Thursday 10 September, and again on Thursday 17 September if required and via video conferencing if necessary
The meeting was closed at 19.52



Signed : ____________________________________________ Chairman.

